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Community and Parent Volunteers Give Back More Than Just Time  
to Our School District 

 

After a career in education and service as a Nursing Instructor at the University of Wisconsin Milwau-
kee, one could easily assume that after retirement, Eugenie Hildebrandt wouldnôt return so quickly to a 
school. Youôd think sheôd only wish to spend time with her husband and two grandchildren. However, 
upon retirement, she contacted the School District of Mayville, introduced herself, and expressed inter-
est in volunteering at one of the Districtôs three schools. Her path to volunteering is a common one; 
community members and parents who wish to give back to the local school district and help children in 
any way they can. Eugenieôs story is one that is identical to the many community and parent volunteers 
that give time to the School District of Mayville. They are supporting programs ranging from athletics, 
music, supervision, field trips, academic help in reading, math, and language, as well as serving as 
classroom and office ñhelpers.ò  Currently the District has several volunteers, each having their own 
positive impact on our school and community. Eugenie works with children learning English as a sec-
ond language. She says, ñSeeing children respond to books, words, and new ideas is very rewarding.ò 

 

One specific area of support  has been the work of local attorneys with Mayville High Schoolôs Mock 
Trial program. Currently, Jeremy Vanderloop of 
Madden Vanderloop Law Firm S.C. volunteers as 
the attorney coach and works alongside social stud-
ies teacher Sara Dobberpuhl. Vanderloop com-
ments, ñThe development and intellectual growth of 
the kids is what I find most rewarding. To see them 
compete using their brains instead of their brawn, is 
enjoyable.ò The Mayville High School mock trial 
team has been the beneficiary of many volunteers 
who have given of countless hours over the years 
including Patrick Madden, Tom Schuessler, and the 
Honorable Judge John Storck. 

 

Joanna Vander Schaaf, a mother of four children in 
our District, believes that the opportunity to give 
back to the School District is a ñlife changingò experience. She has been volunteering for over 10 years 
and has given of her time at Parkview Learning Center and Mayville Middle School. ñTo be able to help 
other children and see how much they can improve with the extra help is something I find very enjoya-
ble.ò Joanna also feels she now understands the educational process from a different perspective and 
until she started volunteering didnôt truly understand the day to day work of teachers and of children. 

 

Itôs been said  by many that, ñWithout the help and support of our community and volunteers there are 
many programs that would appear very different to the community.ò Take for example last weekôs musi-
cal production of Into the Woods. From the orchestra to the costumes to the food for the kids, ticket 
sales, etc. all are done by volunteers. 

 

It is commonly believed that those who volunteer tend to live a healthier and fuller life both physically 
and mentally. Whether you can give an hour or two per week or come every day all day, the schools 
can always use more volunteers. If you are interested in giving your time and talent by volunteering at 
one of the schools, please contact one of the building principals. 
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School District of Mayville Vision Statement 
To  meet the diverse needs of our learners within an ever-changing community and world, the 

School District of Mayville will create an adaptive and responsive system of learning that  

is meaningful for all. 

Pictured: Volunteer, Joanna Vander Schaaf 
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Reading at Parkview 

 

At Parkview we read! We read independently! We share reading with partners! We listen to our teachers read aloud 
to us. We celebrate our reading with our families and other guests. 
 

Parkview Primary is in its first year of incorporating the Readerôs Workshop model with 
our learners. Parkview is in the third year of using the Writerôs Workshop and we decid-
ed we were ready to bring in this reading program along with the writing. The two curric-
ulums complement one another. What our students are learning in reading is what our 
young authors are incorporating into their own writing.   
 

Teachers provide a mini-lesson that focuses on the strategy to be worked on during 
reading that day. After the lesson, learners get their book boxes, find their spots, and 
the reading begins. As the learners are reading, they ñstop and jotò their thoughts, their 
ñah haôsò, and their questions. Teachers are conferring with individual learners, conduct-
ing guided reading or strategy groups, checking for fluency, comprehension, and moni-
toring learner progress as they progress.  

 

Learners are also keeping ñto-readò stacks of books and are keeping ñto-readò lists. 
They set goals for themselves as they consider their reading experiences and habits. 
Students read ñprivatelyò and then participate in ñpartner readingò. The objective of part-
ner reading is to nurture a community of readers. Katherine Mansfield who is a well-
known author from long ago said, ñThe pleasure of reading is doubled when one lives 

with another who shares the 
same books.ò 

 

Over the last three years, all of the Parkview teachers have also been trained in the 
intensive, one to one reading intervention, called Early Literacy Intervention. This 
training has given our teachers refined skills for teaching reading that they incorpo-
rate into the classroom daily. 

 

ñChildren who love reading and see themselves as readers are the most successful 
in school and have the greatest opportunities in life,ò says reading guru Donalynn 
Miller. If all we do as professional educators is help our students see themselves as 
readers, we have succeeded! If reading becomes ordinary we have accomplished 
our goal as educators.   
 

You are invited to come and observe our Parkview Learners in action during reading 
and writing workshop. Our learners love to talk about and showcase the important 
work theyôre doing.   
 

      н 

Pictured: Lily Drinkwine and Olivia Steiner 

Pictured: Laura Honish, reading specialist, Emerson Mittelstadt 

Background: Seth Zastrow, Devan Bales, Dakota Voight 

   
  

Dave Seiler Receives MBA Award 
 

MHS Technology and  
Engineering Education  
Instructor, Dave Seiler, was 
recognized by the Dodge 
County Manufacturing Busi-
ness Alliance at its annual 
awards ceremony in Febru-
ary. Mr. Seiler received the 
Manufacturing in Educa-
tion Award for his promo-
tion of the Project Grill pro-
gram to area schools and 
manufacturers.   
 
Congratulations Mr. Seiler! 

New MHS Classes Available as  
2016 Course Registration Draws Near 

 

MHS Principal, Bob Clark, is pleased to announce that MHS students will have 
new class offerings to choose from when they register for classes this Spring. The 
new offerings are found in three different departments and will be begin to be of-
fered at the start of next school year.   

 

 1. Advanced Fitness and Weight Training 

 

 2. Introduction to Technology and Engineering 

 

 3. Design for Engineering (Cardinal Industries) 

 

 4. Introduction to Computer Science PLTW (Project Lead the Way) 

  

 5. Computer Science and Software Engineering PLTW (Project Lead the Way) 

 

For more information about these and other courses at MHS please visit our  
website or contact Mr. Clark or Mrs. Paszek at the high school 

Pictured: Dave Seiler   



What Happens at District Inservice Days? 

Each year, with the publication of the school calendar, of particular interest are 
days there are no classes. A vital part of a typical school year, different from 
traditional breaks and days off, are teacher inservice days. Originally designed 
for work time at the end of grading periods, teacher inservice days are now 
scheduled to allow for teacher training and professional development in key 
areas of focus. Topics are  based on district, building, and grade level needs. 
The School District of Mayville begins the school year with five days of  
inservice. ñThe August inservice days give our staff the opportunity to learn new 
things for the classroom and about whatôs happening in the district without tak-
ing multiple days out of the calendar once school has started,ò shares John 
Schlender, Mayville Middle School Principal. For example, at the start of this 
school year, the District invited local business owners, community members, 
and members of local organizations to share with the staff their vision and mis-
sion for our district. They also shared information about their organizations and 
how they can help promote community involvement with the school. Schlender 
added, ñTo have the opportunity to build relationships and hear directly from our 
community partners was very beneficial and a wonderful way to start the school 

year.ò 

 

Director of 
Learning, 
Lee Zarnott, 
adds, 
ñStudies 
have shown 
that one of 
many things 
that can 
make an 
impact on 
student 

learning and achievement is how well trained the teachers are. We have used 
and will continue to use a variety of training methods for teachers.ò Some in-
clude presenters and experts from outside the district, as well as online and web 
based training. Over the past few years, the District has begun to use its own 
staff in a ñtrain the trainer modelò. 

 

Zarnott also stated that inservice days provide an opportunity to decrease loss 
of class time for some teacher training as well as for cost savings. Training for a 
new math series, for example, included all K-8 teachers in the district. It was 
more cost and time effective to hire a trainer to come in and work with our staff 
on an inservice day rather than send each one at a different time during normal 
class hours to work with a trainer whether on site or not. We prefer to have our 
teachers in front of learners, so inservice and training days not only provide a 
cost benefit, but also keeps lost instructional time low. 
 

The District has also begun to share inservice and professional development 
opportunities with other area school districts. Each February the school districts 
of Mayville, Lomira, Horicon, Dodgeland, Oakfield, and Hustisford have a com-
mon inservice date. They work together and share costs and resources. Next 
February, Mayville Middle School and High School teachers along with other 
area teachers will have an opportunity to visit local business and manufacturing 
companies to see first hand the skills needed to fill available employment posi-
tions. The teachers will learn more about the relationship between District cur-
riculums and local employment needs.  
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Teachers 

5th Grade Teacher, Mr. Ted Hazelberg: ñNeat to see the stu-

dents lead the conference. They have the template they fol-

lowed in class. Itôs great to hear 

what they think of themselves. I 

find the students often sell 

themselves short.ò 
 

6th Grade Teacher, Mrs. Liz 

Cook: ñI love it! It allows the 

students to advocate for them-

selves. The parents hear it from 

someone else besides me. The 

kids show evidence of the work they have done on their 

Chrome Books. They are honest about what is going on in the 

classroom. It takes away any defensiveness on the parents 

part when they hear it directly from their own child.ò 
 

Parent 

6th Grade Parent, Mrs. 

Tracy Nadolski: ñI like it. It 

puts the responsibility on 

the children to tell what they 

have been learning. My kids 

needed that. For me, at his 

age, itôs great! He likes 

school. They give him own-

ership. It was a big change 

over last year. He is really excited about school.ò 
 

Student 

6th Grade Student, Reilly Nadolski: ñI like the process. I donôt 

mind the teacher saying some things, but I like being able to 

tell some stuff. Itôs nice when I tell mom. They have to let us 

speak a little and tell how we feel about it. It makes me feel 

proud of my performance.ò 

A video on Personalized Learning can be found on 
www.mayvilleschools.com. You may also call Mr. John 

Schlender, the middle school principal, at 920-387-7970 for 
additional information. 

Personalized Learning &  

Student Lead Parent/Teacher Conferences  

at the Middle School 

Pictured: Teachers participating in  inservice day training on February 16, 2016. 



Calendar 
 

 
April 1 - PTA Lip Sync Family Night 
 
April 1 - End of third quarter 
 
April 4 - Board Meeting - 6pm 
 
April 11 - Math Meet 
 
April 11 - Joint Board Meeting - 6pm 
 
April 18 -  Board Meeting - 6pm 
                PTA Meeting - 6:30pm 
 
May 2 - Board Meeting - 6pm 
 
May 7 - Junior Prom 
 
May 9 - MHS Senior Recognition Night 
 
May 10 - 6-8th Grade Band Concert 
 
May 13 - Health Fair 
 
May 16 - PTA Meeting - 6:30pm 
               High School Band Concert 
          Board Meeting - 6:00pm 
 
May 17 - 4th Grade Spring Band Concert 
 
May 30 - No School - Memorial Day 
 
June 3 - Last Day of School - Early  
     Dismissal 
 
June 5 - High School Graduation 
 
June 6 - Board Meeting - 6:00pm 
 
June 13 - Summer School Starts 
 
June 20 - Board Meeting - 6:00pm 
 
 

For a full calendar of events please go to: 
 

www.mayvilleschools.com 
Like us on Facebook at  
Mayville School District 
 
 
 

 
  

Update on Consolidation Study 

Dear Mayville Community, 

 

As you are aware, the School District of Horicon and School District of Mayville have been  
exploring the possibility of consolidation. To that end, there have been several joint sessions of 
the two Boards to discuss how consolidation would affect student learning opportunities, facility 
usage, finances, and taxes. At this juncture, the study is nearing completion and a period of 
deliberation will follow as the two Boards assess the findings from the study and make a final 
recommendation. If the Boards deem consolidation viable, they will approve a resolution in July 
to take the question of consolidation to the voters in November 2016. 
 

If the question is brought to the communities for a vote in November, there will be information 
provided to help voters make an informed decision. The consolidation plan would include  
answers to such questions as: 
¶ How would consolidation enhance student learning opportunities? 

¶ What buildings will be used for what grade levels? 

¶ What building renovations may be needed and at what cost?  

¶ What is the projected impact on tax payers? 

 

At this time there seems to be consensus from the two Boards on the following two points: 1) If 
the two districts were to consolidate, the 9th through 12th grade students would likely combine to 
make a joint high school and 2) all elementary students (K-5 or K-6) would attend school in their 
home districts. There are many other factors to consider and that is the reason the two Boards 
have been deliberate in their examination of the topic.   

  
If you are seeking more information on the topic of consolidation, please look at 
the District website at www.mayvilleschools.com. All joint meetings have been 
recorded and posted. Also, you will find all of the documentation of  the study 
results on the website. 

 

Sincerely,  Dr. Patricia Antony 

Mayville School District 

N8210 Highway 28 

Mayville, WI 53050 
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